OPPOA GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 27, 2011
TOPSAIL MIDDLE SCHOOL LIBRARY
CALL TO ORDER


President Terry Peters called the general membership meeting to order at 7:02 PM.  Present at the meeting were board members Loretta Greenough, June Steiert, Karen Saari, John Blasko, Sam Thompson, Ken Rice, Vice President Paul Godridge, Treasurer Leah Dove, and Secretary Martin Kinney.  Mr. Crane was not in attendance. 

PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS


President Peters welcomed everyone and said there would be three presentations before the regular meeting commenced.

Neighborhood Watch – Co-chairperson Mr. Thompson demonstrated the patrol kit and went over guidelines and the log book. He said the patrol schedule was sent out last week. We are still accepting volunteers. He introduced Capt. Sanders of the Pender County Sheriff’s office. He said our program is modeled after the national neighborhood watch program.

Co-chairperson Rice said the program is really a deterrent. He said he and Mr. Thompson tried to hit as much of Olde Point as possible. He said the assignments were one week, and there are no set routes. He said the trip is 15-17 miles if you skip cul-de-sacs. A resident asked whether there were days or hours that are more prone to crime. Capt. Sanders said the worse hours are usually between 11 pm and 4 am. A resident asked how long the route lasts and was told it takes 90-120 minutes. If you do all cul-de-sacs it takes about 3 hours.  President Peters asked if there are any special areas to watch, and Capt. Sanders said no, but beware of Christmas present thieves. The Capt. also said that some thieves are working in pairs and dropping off one man and returning later for the pick up. Mr. Rice asked when we should call 911 and the regular sheriff's number. The Capt. said to call either since people on patrol would be using a cell phone which would give the tower location, not the called location. He said call 911 for fires. Mr. Rice suggested programming the regular number into your cell phone. Mr. Thompson said to indicate that you called the sheriff’s office on the incidence log. Capt. Sanders also suggested getting the name of the dispatcher when you call.

Olde Point Golf and Country Club – President Peters mentioned that future general meetings would be held at OPG&CC.  Two representatives of the club then gave a brief history of the club and said they are looking for new members, since many younger families have moved in, replacing the former large number of retirees. He listed some of the many improvements since the new owner took over the club in June.  He said you can get a 10% reduction at the restaurant with a membership. He said the restaurant has worked out start up problems. 

At this point the other representative from the club said we all have a vested interest in the success of the club. He then went over the special offers that are being offered to get new members. He said there are reciprocal cart agreements with Brick Landing and Topsail Greens. The pro should make the reservation for you. The hours of the restaurant are 10 am to 9 pm. Karaoke will be offered later. A Sunday brunch is from 10 am to 2 pm.


US 17 Bypass – Al Freimark, who serves on several community organizations, gave an overview of the current DOT US 17 bypass options. He said DOT wants to have the northern route cut off at Leeward Lane and have all traffic taking the bypass toward I-140 with a connector road going from the bypass to the area by MIA/POW road. He said DOT cannot build an interchange at Leeward because it would intrude into an area protecting a species of woodpecker. He wants DOT to take another look at building an exchange at Leeward and has been in contact with Congressman McIntyre about the problem. He said other exceptions have been made along 17 in NC.  When asked what we can do to help, he said contact Jamille A. Robbins at jarobbins@NCDOT.gov. A resident suggested having OPPOA send out a summary of the issue. Ms. Greenough said Country Club Drive would become the new 17. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

President Peters said there are 3 vacancies on the board. He said Mr. Crane and Ms. Saari are leaving the board, and there is an additional opening. He introduced new board member John Blasko who has taken Kitty Worthington’s place.


He said the board has a new dues paying policy. He also said OPPOA will try to send correspondence out electronically.  Both measures are intended to save money. We are trying to reduce the impact of attorney’s fees going after non dues payers.

He said the board is trying to represent the entire Olde Point Community. He gave as examples working to get Ravenswood Extension repaired, the Olde Point directory, working with Sections VI and VII so they could take over their private roads, and the website.
SECRETARY’S REPORT

President Peters requested that the reading of the minutes of the previous general meeting be dispensed with. The motion was made and seconded. It passed unanimously. 

TREASURER’S REPORT


Treasurer Dove said we have over $46,000 in our account.
BEAUTIFICATION

Chairperson Godridge said he had nothing to report, but did say the phone directory should be available at the end of November. President Peters thanked Paul and Karna Godridge for hauling 50 gallons of water a day to keep the monument plants alive during the drought.
ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD LIAISON


Chairperson Greenough said there are 3 new homes approved on Ravenswood and 1 on White Heron. She said there are a couple of foreclosures and we have not received any dues from those properties yet. She said talking to covenant violators before sending them a written warning seems to be effective.

MEMBERSHIP

Chairperson Steiert said there currently 12 properties with liens on them, 2 of which are bank held. She expects the final number to be around 8 liens. President Peters said we do not even break even when owners finally pay dues and the lien fees, so we have a new program of fines to try to motivate everyone to pay dues on time. Ms. Dove said that we paid $4,000 in legal fees. She said you will get 60 days to pay your dues, and then there will be $20 fines each month for 3 months before we get to the lien process. A resident asked whether we need lawyers to file the lien.  President Peters said it can be done that way, but we believe non-dues payers will consider it more seriously if it comes from an attorney.
BLOCK CAPTAINS

Chairperson Saari said the block captains will be involved in the invoice process. She said they no longer welcome new residents, since we pay another person to do that for $2 a visit. She said she prepares the packets that are given to the person who welcomes residents. She gave out 6 packets last month. Mr. Rice pointed out that the block captains recruited volunteers for the security patrol. President Peters reviewed the fact that the company that was going to do the directory decided not to. Since Ms. Saari had spent a lot of time developing the up to date data for the directory, the board decided to proceed with it.  Mr. Godridge contacted businesses about ads and the directory will almost be cost free to OPPOA.

Mr. Blasko said he has had experience on the board of the HOA where he has another home.

A resident asked whether the new potholes will be repaired. President Peters said a bid has been made for the repair. The expenditure needs to be approved.

A resident commended the board for the professional way we coordinated with the bank and other HOA’s to get Ravenswood Extension repaired.

ADJOURNMENT


At 8:20 PM President Peters thanked everyone for coming.  A motion was made, and duly seconded, to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was approved unanimously. 






Respectfully submitted,







Martin M. Kinney







Secretary
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